
In recent years, most schools have come to iden-

tify lifelong learning as something they strive to 

encourage.  However, it is not always clear exact-

ly what lifelong learning means and how schools 

support it.  The Montessori method provides us 

with the ideal means to ensure that Oak Farm 

graduates practice habits of learning every day 

that they will sustain all their lives. 
 

Surprisingly, the phrase ñlifelong learningò did 

not originate in the educational world.  It was 

first used in the 1970ôs, and then popularized in 

the 90ôs, as European intergovernmental agencies 

began to push for educational policies that would 

make Europe more competitive in the global 

economy.  Governments around the world began 

adopting platforms that heralded lifelong learning 

as the key to global economic competitiveness, 

introducing it as a priority into their educational 

policies.  It was this sense of lifelong learning, as 

a tool for economic advancement, that made its 

way into the educational sphere. 
 

While we value the economic competitiveness of 

our graduates, at Oak Farm our vision of lifelong 

learning is broader, rooted in the belief that con-

stant self-improvement and pursuit of passions 

and interests is a natural human process that be-

gins at birth and continues throughout life.  While 

most modern educational environments seek 

to find ways to introduce lifelong learning, 

Oak Farm educators seek to allow learning to 

become a permanent habit of life by removing 

the obstacles that might otherwise impede this 

natural human instinct.  We nurture childrenôs 

desires to delve deeply into topics of interest.  

We foster a love of fine art, music, and the 

study of language.  We cultivate connection 

with nature and an interest in personal nutri-

tion.  Most importantly, we put the reigns of 

education in the hands of the children as we 

lead them forward. 
 

Research supports the Oak Farm holistic view 

of lifelong learning.  A recent large-scale 

study carried out by the National Institute on 

Aging sought to answer the question, ñWhat 
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October 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

Upcoming Events                                                        

Oct.   1 Soccer vs. Central Noble (Away) 5:00PM 

Oct.   2 Cross Country (Away) Westview 5:00PM 

Oct.   3      School Pictures  

Oct.   4 School Pictures 

Oct.   4 Parent Ed: Montessori in the Home 6:00-7:30pm 

Oct.  10 Primary Cook Day 

Oct.  10 Soccer vs Prairie Heights (Away) 5:00 

Oct.  12 School ClosedðIn-service Day for Teachers 

Oct.  13 Fall Festival 

Oct.   18 Coffee with the Head 

Annual Fund 5 

Parent Education  5 

Primary 3 6 

Outdoor Education 7 

Acoin Drive 8 

P/T Conferences 8 

Lower Elementary 9 



We have partnered with a new company this year for our school pictures on Wednesday, October 3rd and Thursday, October 4th.  

Inter-State Studio of Indiana will be working with us to make sure your child's picture day is successful for each and every fami-

ly.  Picture order forms have been handed out to the classrooms; however, you will also have the opportunity to pre-order your 

child's pictures on their website.  Instructions for online ordering are as follows: 

1. Go to www.inter-state.com 

2. At the top of the page enter the special Oak Farm flyer code: 124103 

3. Click on the "Pre Order Pictures" button 

4. Enter your child's information.  

a. Grade - enter your child's level (IN, T2, P1, P2, P3, P4, LE1, LE2, UE, MS) 

b. Teacher - Your child's teacher last names 

5. Choose a background from their many selections. Please note that the 1st selection is FREE, with all others having an  

     added charge. 

6. Choose a border (you do have the choice of not adding one). 

7. Choose enhancements (you do have the choice of not adding one). 

8. Choose your package 

9. Check Out 

Taking advantage of the online option will eliminate the need of having to send your 

child's form in with them on picture day.  Remember all orders need to be pre-ordered 

before the day of pictures.  If you have any additional questions please feel free to con-

tact Kelly Elias at 260-897-4270 or kelias@oakfarmschool.com  

lifestyle traits lead to success in learning through middle age 

and beyond?ò  The study examined whether there is anything 

we can do to prevent the decline in intelligence and ability to 

learn that typically occur as the human brain ages.  The results 

were clear, as six main characteristics lead to better mental 

functioning.  The highest performers: 

Challenge their minds: Regularly reading, writing, or 

doing puzzles creates effects that look like more years 

of education. 

Exercise:  Habits of fitness lead to visible mental benefits. 

Remain socially connected: Spending time with family, 

friends, volunteering, and attending clubs, church, or 

another religious community improves mental perfor-

mance. 

Stay in school:  Those with more years of education per-

formed similarly to peers who were ten years young-

er. 

Have confidence:  Those who feel in control of their lives 

and their choices performed better. 

Manage stress: The ability to stay calm in the face of 

challenges has a positive effect. 

In my first month getting to know Oak Farm students, I have 

already seen these habits being fostered every day.  I have 

seen students challenging themselves to set new academic 

goals.  I have seen them finding joy in exercise in their walks 

in the woods, their runs down the driveway, and their ñGagaò 

games.  I have seen them talking as a community about the 

meaning of ñvalorò and how it can be woven into classroom 

life.  I have seen peace conferences between students who 

transformed a conflict with friends from a stressful experience 

into an opportunity for communication and compromise.  I 

have heard reports from the Oak Farm graduates at the Mon-

tessori High School that their love of learning and of school is 

only growing as they continue their Montessori journeys.  

Most of all, I have already seen in each Oak Farm student a 

confidence and poise that comes from knowing that every 

person connected with Oak Farm is committed to supporting 

learning and growth from birth on.  
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By Kelly Elias, Purchasing Manager 
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ñTall Oaks From Little Acorns Growò 
Written by Elizabeth Smith and Upper Elementary 

Verses (1,2 and 3) 

1. Tall oaks, from little acorns grow; branches wide, rooted deep. Tall oaks from little acorns grow; full of life, strong and free. 

Chorus: 

We are here to learn, what we will be, 

To find out whatôs inside of me. 

And grow, and grow, and grow, and grow 

Stronger every day, that is the Oak Farm way! 

2. Tall oaks, from little acorns grow; where my friends greet me.  Tall oaks from little acorns grow;  in the woods, I feel free. 

Chorus: 

3. Tall oaks, from little acorns grow; birds of peace sing to me.  Tall oaks from little acorns grow; when we leave, we fly free. 

Chorus: 

Last spring the Upper Elementary students helped compose lyrics to a song for our school.  The children were asked to share ideas of 

what their school means to them and then I used those ideas as lyrics for the song.  The school motto, ñTall oaks from little acorns 

grow,ò was used as an anchoring theme throughout the song. 
 

This year our hope is that you will join us in sharing this song during family time and when we come together as a school community at 

special events throughout the year.  The first event we will be singing the song is at the Fall Festival on Saturday, October 13th.  I have 

listed the lyrics below and am including a link to a digital musical file of the students singing the song at last yearôs Afternoon with the 

Arts.  I would also be happy to burn copies of CDôs for those parents who would like to have this version. 

Fostering a healthy attachment requires letting go of everything else 

and being in the moment when you are with your child.  When you 

are in the moment, you are more able to read your infantôs cues for 

his/her needs.  Common cues for hunger include smacking lips, 

rooting, and active limb movement. Common cues for tiredness 

include slower movements, yawning, and rubbing of the eyes. There 

are also common cues for elimination, need of stimulation, and of 

being over stimulated.  Not every child has the same cues.  Your 
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Oak Farm Has a School Song 
By Elizabeth Smith, Music Specialist 

Fostering a Healthy Attachment  
By Falen Pope, Infant & Toddler Teacher 

Lori leads community time 
The Infants and Toddlers head to the woods for a walk 

child may only have some of these cues or he/she may have 

some of their own unique cues.  As a parent you have a special 

relationship with your infant that, if you make time for it, al-

lows you to read your infantôs cues.  You will make mistakes 

and misread cues, thatôs okay.  If you always respond correctly 

to every cue, your child would not be able to move forward to 

independence. Trust yourself to know what is right.  Forgive 

yourself when you fall short. 



Schedule: 

11:00am - Bring-Your-Own Picnic Lunch 

Noon - Music Department Concert 

12:30pm - 2:00pm Fall Festival Activities 

 

Please bring a picnic lunch, including beverages, for your en-

tire family and a blanket or lawn chairs. 

If you are interested in volunteering the day of this event with 

festival activities, set up or clean up, please contact Nikole 

Albright at  

nalbright@oakfarmschool.com 

 

This event is held rain or shine, but cancellation due to thun-

derstorms will be announced via RenWeb emergency system. 

Come enjoy our annual Fall Festival with Oak Farm fami-

lies and staff on Saturday, October 13th from 11:00am to 

2:00pm.  This annual event is an opportunity to meet your 

childrenôs teachers, mingle with fellow parents and roam the 

outdoor environments that your children enjoy each day!  

This year we will be adding some new activities for children 

including face painting, creating wooden name cards, pump-

kin decorating, folk dancing and many other activities. 

 

Students, parents, grandparents and faculty will once again 

be celebrating the beautiful fall changes at our Oak Farm 

campus. Come enjoy an outdoor picnic, a musical concert 

by your children and family friendly activities that will be 

held on the grounds behind the Victorian House. 

 

Preventing our students from contracting the flu is important 

to our community.  There are several options open to parents; 

one is the Flu Mist.  Oak Farm has partnered with Parkview 

Noble Hospital and the Noble County Health Department to 

provide FluMist vaccines to our Primary through Middle 

School students on the morning of November 2nd.  Informa-

tional packets are being sent home with the students.  If you 

would like your child to participate, please complete the con-

sent form and return it to the school no later than October 

11th.  Cheryl Munson, from the Noble County Health Depart-

ment, will be reviewing the forms and may be contacting you 

directly if she has any questions in regards to the completed 

consent form. 
 

Another option to the live virus vaccine is the flu shot which 

can be obtained through your family doctor or the Health De-

partment. 

Alternatively, other holistic medical professionals such as chi-

ropractors focus on building the body's immune system through 

chiropractic care and nutrition.  For more information on those 

benefits, one source is Pathways, an online newsletter, at http://

pathwaystofamilywellness.org. 

If you are choosing the FluMist vaccine for your child, you will 

need to be sure that the school has an up-to-date immunization 

record on file.  

Unfortunately, if there is question as to whether your child is 

up-to-date on his/her immunizations, the vaccine will not be 

administered. Therefore, please attach an updated immuniza-

tion record to the FluMist consent form. You may also ask to 

have your doctor send the record via fax at (260) 897-4212. 
 

Please contact Sarah Shanton-Cox with any questions regard-

ing this program.  
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Flu Prevention for Oak Farm Students  
By Sarah Shanton-Cox, Human Resource Director 

OAK FARM MONTESSORI  SCHOOL 

Fall Festival  

 By Cathy Sauder and Emily Elko 

The Lower Elementary students perform while singing 

The chuckwagon crew provides samples of their famous stew 

Kindergarteners ñgrowò their flowers during their song 

tel:%28260%29%20897-4212
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October marks the kick-off of our Annul Fund, ñGo Nuts for 

Kidsò, fundraising effort.   Nearly 13 years ago our founder, 

Lorene Dekko-Salsbery, created her vision of education and 

development through the construction of Oak Farm Montessori  

School.  She gave us a wonderful gift which truly keeps giving 

to our children and our community.   This is such a great oppor-

tunity for everyone to show their gratitude and philanthropic side; 

from faculty to grandparents and everyone in between.  We hope 

when you receive your letter this week that you will take time to 

show us what Oak Farm means to you through your financial sup-

port.  Please remember that our motto remains, ñIt is not what you 

give, but that you give.ò 
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The Score BoxðOak Farm Athletics 
By Andrea Diehl, PE Specialist 

 Cross Country 

9/17/12 

Soccer  
Hamilton 

9/17/12 

Soccer  
Westview 

9/20/12 

Soccer 
Garrett 

 9/24/12 

Oak Farm loss 4 2 1 

Opponent win 1 1 3 

Oak Farm Athletics 
By Andrea Diehl, PE Specialist 

ñGo Nuts for Kidsò Annual Fund Begins 

    By Kelly Elias, Purchasing Manager 

Soccer 

The Oak Farm soccer team has had a 

busy season.  On September 17th they 

played the Hamilton Marines in a 4-1 

win.  Three goals were scored in the 

first half by Joe, Elijah and Ryan.  Two 

of the assists were from Reid and one 

was from Elijah.  The 4th goal came in 

the second half by a determined Ryan. 

 

The next game took our team to the 

fields of Westview.  Our Falcons out-

scored the Warriors by 2-1 to win the 

game.  Ryan scored a goal in the first 

half assisted by Joe.  Isaac Demaree of 

St. Maryôs  scored the second goal, 

unassisted.  Emerson defended the Oak 

Farm goal. 

 

On September 24th the Falcons 

were defeated by the Garrett Rail-

roaders.  Ryan scored our only goal 

in the second half and was expertly 

assisted by Emerson.  Peyton was in 

charge of the Oak Farm goal.   

 

Cross Country 

Our boys and girls cross country 

team competed at Fremont Mid-

dle School on September 17th.  

Due to our small team, our partic-

ipation in meets continues to be 

an opportunity to improve person-

al scores and not to compete for a 

win.   

Ben finished in 7th place with a 

time of 15:10.  Ben Jansen of St. 

Maryôs finished with a time of 

15:33 to place 8th.  Reagan had a 

personal record time of 16:06 and 

finished in 9th place for the boys. 

Marie finished 7th place for the 

girls with a time of 17:35 and 

Erinrose completed her run in 

20:31 to finish in 10th place.   

The teams last two meets of the 

season are on October 2nd at 

Westview and on October 4th at 

the Cardegle Invite in Shoaff Park 

in Fort Wayne. 



 Our exciting news flash earlier this month was that our caterpillar 

(donated by former P3 student, Hannah Albright) had emerged 

from its chrysalis and was a beautiful Monarch butterfly!  As we 

attempted to place it ever-so-gently on the butterfly bush by car 

line, our orange and black friend had other ideas.   It fluttered its 

wings and flew right out of its habitat and soon was high in the 

blue sky over the pond.  It was great fun to observe the various 

stages of development of this beautiful creature over the past 2 

weeks.   

We are off to an exciting start and look forward to the rest of the 

school year!  

The school year has begun and the children are filled with 

excitement and enthusiasm.  While old friends have re-

newed their friendships, our 9 new students have added 

many new personalities to the mix.  Weôve observed the 

second and third- year students return with a real sense of 

confidence as they show the new students around the class-

room.  This is one of the beautiful aspects of having chil-

dren remain in the same classroom for 3 years! 

As we do each year, we began with many Grace and Courte-

sy lessons, as well as the ground rules of our classroom en-

vironment.  Because our class of 16 children is like a com-

munity, it is important for us to learn how to co-exist in a 

respectful, courteous manner.  The lessons in Grace and 

Courtesy allow us to do that.  Some of these lessons include 

how to say please and thank you; how to walk around a 

classmateôs work rug; how to greet a person; how to observe 

a friendôs work; how to open and close the door quietly; 

how to get someoneôs attention, etc.  These and many others 

are very important foundational lessons that help the chil-

dren learn how to live and work together in our environ-

ment.  These ñlessonsò are easy to incorporate at home as 

well.    

In addition to our work in the classroom, many students 

have visited the library, gone to P.E. each day, helped Jill 

cook school lunch and learned about outdoor work time 

with Sandy.  Our days are filled with many rich experiences 

which contribute to the childrenôs growth and learning. 

The "At Home with Montessori Philosophy" event for parents 

of students in the Victorian Farmhouse will take place in the 

Victorian Farmhouse Gym.  You'll be able to 

meet and interact with the Toddler and Pri-

mary teachers. 
 

At this event, you will tour through prepared 

rooms of a model home and see how it is 

possible to apply the Montessori principles 

with ease even in your own natural home 

environment.  You will learn how to create 

spaces for children in each area of your 

home that support your child's development, 

just as we do in the classrooms.  Thus, em-

powering your child to become a passionate 

life-long learner from very early on. 
 

Building connections between the school, families, and home 

not only involve physical environment, but the preparation of 

the adults too, in each of the environment.  Nancy Hathaway 

will present a rationale for creating a natural home environ-

ment based on the Montessori philosophy.  
 

Time will be allowed for discussion, 

so bring your questions and be ready 

to share your wisdom with other par-

ents too.  Some of you without know-

ing may be already practicing the 

Montessori philosophy in your homes. 
 

Admission to all parent-education 

events is free.  We do ask that you 

reply to Nikole Albright by phone at 

school or email nal-

bright@oakfarmschool.com to deter-

mine how many parents are planning to participate.  
 

RSVPs and prepayment for childcare ($5/child, Primary 

through Middle-School age) must be made to Nikole on or 

before October 3, 2012.  
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Parent Education: Montessori in the Home  

By Lalit Ecka, Primary/Lower Elementary Coordinator  

OAK FARM MONTESSORI  SCHOOL 

Lessons Flourish in Primary 3 
By Elizabeth Green, P3 Teacher 

Primary 3 students watch in amazement as the Monarch butterfly is release into nature. 

mailto:nalbright@oakfarmschool.com
mailto:nalbright@oakfarmschool.com
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First Wilderness Responder:  
Life Long Learning in Support of Outdoor Education  
 By Andrea Diehl, PE Specialist 

Outdoor education is a crucial component of Oak Farmôs mission to inspire children to reach their potential through meaningful 

work.  Throughout their time here, students will have a wealth of outdoor experiences that help foster connection with and apprecia-

tion for the earth, independence, community belonging, and a sense of adventure.  With these benefits of our outdoor curriculum 

come some risks, particularly as the children take part in significant wilderness experiences.  Our first job as Oak Farm faculty is to 

ensure that we have the skills necessary to support our studentsô safety in all of their learning environments.  Knowing what questions 

to ask and what to do in an emergency can make the difference in making the right decision for our studentsô health and safety.  

While every teacher at Oak Farm holds a first aid and CPR license, our wilderness experiences call for a specific type of prepar-

edness, which I have undertaken over the last 12 years by working as a First Responder.  Two years ago I upgraded that license to a 

Wilderness First Responder (WFR).  This training was offered by the Wilderness Medicine Institute of the National Outdoor Leader-

ship School, the leader in wilderness medicine education.  A Wilderness First Responder is trained to deal with many situations that 

may be encountered in the wilderness.  The typical Wilderness First Responder Course involves 70-80 hours of training and focuses 

on teaching wilderness guides to assess a situation, improvise solutions using available resources to stabilize the patient, and identify 

the best way to get the patient to definitive medical treatment.  This type of license is only good for two years as practices are updated 

with new knowledge.  As a lifelong learner I strive to keep my knowledge up to date with the most recent training.  

This past summer I took a refresher course to keep my WFR license current and to keep my skills fresh with the focus of keeping 

Oak Farm students safe when we are enjoying nature.  Among the exciting outdoor opportunities we offer are the Upper Elementary 

annual camping trip to explore Indianaôs natural geological features and the Middle Schoolôs biannual trip to the Great Smoky Moun-

tains Institute at Tremont, TN.  Throughout these trips we focus on outdoor skills, safety and accident prevention.  Through my con-

tinuing education I can provide Oak Farm students with the highest degree of safety and support as they grow through their wilder-

ness work. 

Middle School students journaling in the Sleeping Bear Sand Dunes Upper Elementary students exploring nature at Turkey Run State 



week time frame.  From now until Monday, October 15th we are en-

couraging your child(ren) to bring in their donations 

in the provided acoin containers.  Most classrooms 

also use this opportunity to give lessons on money 

counting, philanthropy and community building.   

Please note that this is not a requirement of students, 

and they can contribute as much or as little as they 

would like.  After the 15th your child may simply 

return the ñacoinò to their teacher for collection.  

Results of the fundraising efforts of our youngest 

members of the community will be posted in the November 1st news-

letter. 

A fun way for the students to participate in our annual fund is 

the ñAcoin Drive.ò   Many of our students are 

excited to see the return of the popular green 

ñacoinsò in their classrooms, and we are just as 

excited to see their giving and gracious attitude.  

The purpose of this portion of our fund drive is 

to allow the students to feel the impact of giv-

ing, and what better way than to have them 

gather loose change to donate to one of their 

favorite places, Oak Farm.  We typically allow 

the students to bring in their change for only a one week peri-

od, but feedback has prompted us to extend this to a two 

h
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ñAcoin Driveò is being extended this year 

 By Kelly Elias, Purchasing Manager 

Parent and Teacher Conferences 
 By Sarah Shanton, Human Resource Director 

All School Conferences will be held on Thursday Oct. 25th and Friday Oct. 26th.  

Conferences on Thursday are being held 11:00 am to 7:00 pm. 

Conferences on Friday are being held 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. 

 
Procedure to schedule the conferences for your children: 

�x�� Call Sarah Shanton-Cox (Ext. 1004) to schedule your conferences. 
�x�� The conferences are for parents only with the exception of the Middle School.  See below. 
�x�� Every attempt will be made to schedule sequential conferences for parents with more than one child. 

�x�� The conferences will be held in the studentôs normal classroom. 
�x�� Please make every effort to schedule your childôs conference during the designated conference days so that teach-
ers are not taking time away from their already busy teaching schedules. 

 

Childcare 

Childcare services will be provided for the length of individual conferences only. For example: if you have 2 children and, 

therefore, 2 conferences to attend, your children may participate in the childcare service for the length of those 2 conferences 

only. Please let Sarah know if you need this service. 
 

Childcare will be available in the following locations: 

Toddler: Solarium (Victorian Farmhouse) 

Primary thru Middle School: Multi-purpose Room (Victorian Farmhouse) 

Please escort your children through the main Victorian Farmhouse entrance to drop off in the Multi-purpose Room and 

Solarium.  For parents conferencing in the Victorian Farmhouse, you may continue down the hallway to your childôs 

classroom. Chairs will be available outside each classroom for those of you arriving early and needing a place to sit 

and wait. 

Middle School Students 

Middle School students are asked to attend the conference. They will help to lead the conference with their parents.  

School is closed to students Thursday October 25th and Friday October 26th with exception to conference child-

care.    


